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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, November 8 , 2010

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Guest Speakers:  Jarrett Hunt, member; Stacy Raynor, member
	35 members
2 speakers
1 CMPD officer

	
	
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	Minutes:


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:32pm
Crime Report – given by Officer Hairston covering the period from 10/14/2010 to 11/7/2010.
NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
a. 100 Hollyday Ct – homicide, CMPD involved shooting.  Officer answered 911 calls.  Upon arrival, the officer encountered a lone subject on the lawn. The officer shined a light on the subject in order to illuminate the area. The officer saw that the subject was armed with a handgun and ordered the subject to drop the weapon. The subject then raised the handgun and fired multiple shots at the officer.  The officer returned fire and the subject retreated into his house where the SWAT team found his corpse.                                     (10/14)
b. 5400 Wedgewood Dr – B&E, bicycle stolen from enclosed porch          (10/23)
c. 5200 Baylor – Theft from motor vehicle, stereo device taken                 (10/28)

d. 4700 Gilmore – Trespass, subject had been banned from the property (10/30)

e. 4800 Gilmore – Hit & run, vehicle to vehicle contact, no witnesses          (11/7)
Guest Speakers

Jarrett Hunt, HOA member, Madison Park Schools Support Initiatives
Mr. Hunt began his remarks by noting that Pinewood Elementary School has been sited by the CMS School Board for targeted assistance.  A very high number of parents (zoned for Pinewood) opt not to send their children to the school.  The perception is that Pinewood is a title 1 school with a high number of students receiving subsidized lunches.  The facts are that the school has a high-performing principle and a solid team of equally high-performing teachers along with a lower-than-system-wide student to teacher ratio.  The targeted assistance would come to the school in the form of marketing the very positive aspects of the school.
[Mr. Hunt’s remarks took place before the CMS Board of Education vote held Tuesday, November 9th.]  With regard to the rezoning of Madison Park students to Myers Park high school, Mr. Hunt noted that if Harding stays open Madison Park would end up attending Harding University High School.  Conversely, if E.E. Waddell stays open then Madison Park would end up attending Waddell.  Mr. Hunt added that conversations with the individual Board of Education members were positive.  Board members encouraged the schools support committee to continue to press their agenda.  Current zoning of the neighborhood dictates that high school assignments will be to west Charlotte schools.
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

President Doss took the floor to report that a neighbor had noticed suspicious activity in the trailers (portable classrooms) late in the evening at Smith Academy of International Languages.  The neighbor observed what appeared to be homeless living overnight in one of the trailers.  Marty in turn e-mailed Principal Olshausen at Smith with the neighbor’s concerns.  She reported back that on occasion teachers have been known to work into the late hours of the evening in their particular “home room” trailer.  In deed, that was precisely the activity observed by the neighbor.

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Stacy Raynor, HOA member, Put A Park in Madison Park Initiative
Mr. Raynor gave an update on the proceedings of a meeting held at Pinewood Elementary School.  He reported that the initial timeframe for work to begin on installing park-like features to the graded and open land where the Old Pinewood Elementary School formerly stood (and grass has been planted) was early to mid February 2011.  Depending on how well the new lawn is established, the construction fencing could come down by mid December 2010.
Park-like features that garnered the most votes during the meeting in the cafeteria of the new Pinewood school:  Community garden, Walking Trail followed by Frisbee golf course.  Two landscape architects who happen to live in Madison Park will execute another master plan for the open space that will incorporate the highest vote-getting park-like features and reflect the constraints imposed by CMS. Roughly 50 people attended the meeting.  CMS reassured the audience that the playground equipment would stay as well as the rose garden.  Additionally, the parking lot would be repaved, games would be marked into the new surface and gates to the lot would be installed.  CMS will be planting a wider border/buffer of trees and drought-tolerant shrubs along the eastern edge of the school’s property.
Mr. Raynor noted that the group leading the Put A Park in Madison Park initiative is looking to fund the development of the open space using a “zero-cost” approach that would rely on volunteer hours as well as school/community targeted grants.

Neighborhood Updates

Holiday Social, Monday, December 13 -- Special Start Time -- 7:00 PM
The Madison Park HOA Holiday Social replaces the regular HOA business meeting.  The start time moves up 30 minutes to 7:00 PM because there is food at the event.  

Bring a side dish or dessert.  The HOA will furnish drinks, ham, rolls, and paper products.  Please do invite your neighbors to join us for the Holiday Social.  The Holiday Social is the HOA’s longest-running annual event and one that many of Madison Park’s long time residents look forward to each year.   

Many thanks to Diane Gunter for volunteering to head up the Social event planning again this year.  If you wish to help Diane please call her at 704-525-0569.
Wipe Out Waste Day 11/13/10

The City of Charlotte Solid Waste Services is partnering with Mecklenburg County to help you keep your home and identity safe.  Make plans to attend Wipe Out Waste Day and bring important documents/unwanted paper for shredding and any hazardous household materials to be disposed of for free.
 
Saturday, November 13
9 a.m. – Noon
At All Mecklenburg County Full-Service Recycling Centers (listed below)
 
Hickory Grove Recycling Center
8007 Pence Road
 
North Mecklenburg Recycling Center
12300 N. Statesville Road
 
Foxhole Recycling Center
17131 Lancaster Highway
 
West Mecklenburg Recycling Center
8440 Byrum Drive

 The first 50 residents to bring items to each recycling center will receive special giveaways. For more information, visit www.wipeoutwaste.com.  

Saturday 11/20/10 Giant Genie Pharmacy -- Public Community Shredding
Saturday, November 20, 2010

9 a.m. – Noon

Sponsored by Giant Genie Pharmacy and PROSHRED Security

Identity theft is the fastest-growing crime in the United States, according to the FBI.  About seven million Americans become victims of identity theft each year.
On Saturday, November 20 between 9 a.m. and Noon, bring your personal and confidential documents to Giant Genie, 5123 South Blvd. in Charlotte where PROShred Security will destroy them in one of its mobile shredding trucks while you watch.  No need to remove binder covers, binder clips or staples because PROShred’s industrial shredders will easily shred through them.  All shredded documents will be recycled.

 Help protect yourself and your family from identity theft by having PROShred safely destroy personal and confidential information such as:

 Obsolete tax documents

· Bank statements including cancelled checks

· Credit card statements and credit card receipts

· Credit card offers

· Financial account statements

· Insurance documents

· Business records

· Any other documents you want safety destroyed and recycled.
Radio Tower in Neighborhood

Over the past several weeks, there have been numerous complaints regarding a recently constructed radio tower on Farmbrook.  Concerns were voiced to the City and the entire HOA board by neighbors from the immediate area even prior to the tower’s installation.  Zoning initially said the tower could only be 40 feet tall.  It was then built to a height of 72 feet.  Some neighbors feel the tower lowers their property values.  Other neighbors fear the tower possibly could collapse on their homes or property.  [The City says it appears to be secure.]   Others simply don’t care to look at the tower out their front or back windows.  Some neighbors are now reporting interference with their electronics including background voices coming through their TVs.  The HOA Board decided not to mention this topic at prior meetings or on the HOA web site in order to not fan any flames regarding the tower.  The complaints have not died away and still continue to come in to the HOA and the city by numerous people asking what can be done.  Remember the Madison Park HOA does not have any restricted covenants.  It simply follows and communicates what the City of Charlotte Municipal codes allows in the neighborhood.   Code enforcement or lack of code enforcement comes from the City.

The regulations, at a minimum, appear to be somewhat in conflict with one another on the subject of permitted radio tower structures.  Even the inspector that has been left with the enforcement responsibility has reached out to his supervisors for input and clarification on interpretation.  There are some exceptions allowed on the height limits but in order to exceed the 40 foot height limit other requirements must be met.  President Doss based on all the complaints coming directly to him has requested the city look at the rules and if indeed there are loop holes in the regulations he has asked that City Council look at closing them to curtail future problems for neighborhoods across the city.  The current interpretations of the regulations appear to be muddy to say the least. 

 On 11/4/2010 Walter Abernathy over Code Enforcement sent the following response:

Marty. Thank you for your input.  City staff is in the process of reviewing the zoning regulations as they pertain to this matter. We’ll be sure to keep you and others informed. Thanks Walter

Walter Abernethy 
Code Enforcement Manager

Neighborhood & Business Services

City of Charlotte  

Dee McCandlish – Recovering from Surgery
Madison Park HOA VP Dee McCandlish underwent knee replacement surgery on 11/4/10.  She is doing great and was moved to Sardis Oaks Nursing Home (rehabilitation wing) today.   We all wish Dee a speedy recovery and hope she is back home very soon.  Update:  Dee is back home now. 
Fences in Front Yards – Permitted by Code
Several people complained about a picket fence that went up at the intersection of Cooper and Tyvola a few weeks ago.  [The purpose of bringing this topic to the attention of the membership of the HOA is educational.]  You cannot place a fence on the public right of way.  If you do, you might find yourself having to incur the expense of taking it down.  In addition, you must seek approval through CDOT to place fences on street corners due to sight line issues (even if the installation is on your property and away from any city easements).  CDOT was not contacted on this project prior to the installation of the fence in question and did perform a couple of inspections after complaints from drivers who reported having trouble exiting Cooper onto Tyvola.  CDOT’s inspectors found the fence to be minimally invasive.  So, the owner was not required to move or tear down the fence in this instance.
Madison Park 2011 Nominations / Elections
2011 Nomination Period closed on 11/1/10.
Current Board of Directors (with 1 year remaining on their current terms) – not proposed for election:
Ken Davis

Bernice Ledford

Sue Valentine-Plyler

Jo Ann Means

The following are the 2011 proposed Officers for Madison Park for election:
President 

Martin Doss

Vice President
Jo Ann Means (Switching from director to the VP role)

Secretary 

Ted Peters

Treasurer 

Cheryl Furr
Board of Directors for 2011 Proposed for election -- Starting two year terms:

Jarrett Hunt

Stacy Raynor

Matt Magnasco

Richard Ackers

Dee McCandlish
All new directors and officers voted in favor by the membership present at this evening’s meeting will be joining the following Current Directors

Bernice Ledford

Sue Valentine-Plyler

Ken Davis
Directors whose terms are with expiring in 2011:

April Mays

The board of Directors and the Officers of the HOA would like to say “Special Thanks” to April Mays for all her years of service as a Director and as Secretary of the HOA.  Some might recall that when she wanted to step down as Secretary 2 years ago she persevered and continued in that role for about 6 additional months until Ted Peters stepped up for the assignment.  
After presenting the slate of candidates for Officers and Directors of the HOA and soliciting brief statements from newly proposed for election directors Stacy Raynor and Jarrett Hunt, President Doss turned the election proceedings over to the membership for motions to close nominations from the floor.  [So moved and seconded.]  A motion was made from the floor to vote on the slate of candidates as nominated.  Such a motion was seconded.  The slate was voted in favor by acclamation of the membership present.
Officers will begin service Jan. 1. 2011. 

Park Road Corridor Study
From Andrew Grzymski CDOT Transportation Planner:
The Charlotte Department of Transportation is beginning the development of a Park Road Corridor Study.  The study will examine transportation issues along the corridor and recommend potential solutions.  One of the first steps is the formation of a Corridor Guidance Committee, comprised of representatives of the neighborhood associations along the corridor.  The Guidance Committee will assist staff in verifying boundaries, generate attendance at the public meetings, and review the first public meeting presentation. This group is expected to meet 2-3 times during the course of the study.

Jo Ann Means has agreed to be our representative and will provide updates at our HOA meetings as they meet in 2011.  

Grant Opportunity Workshop on 10/27/10
Lisa Charde and Cheryl Furr Attended.

Cheryl Furr reported back to President Doss:

It was a good session – very glad I went.  Aisha Alexander was the facilitator.  There are some new changes coming to the Neighborhood Matching Grant program:

-          Volunteer pay may go from $13.00/hr to $20.85/hr (set by something tied to US Labor Department statistics).  This is a big change so approval by City Council is needed. [Cheryl mentioned that if anyone goes to City Council meetings, support this change.]
-          Any group (book clubs, walking clubs, etc.) can now apply for a matching grant.

-          There will be a specific program or part designed to help schools.

-          There will be a direct focus on energy projects.  This has to go to council also because currently grants can’t help individual homeowners. 

-          They’re trying to add another application date in Feb. 2011

-          The pre-application workshop will be online as a webinar.  So there are some different opportunities coming up.  Cheryl stated that the Neighborhood Matching Grants Program is funded – so apply.
There followed a general discussion of grant writing and matching grant workings led by President Doss (as Cheryl Furr was not in attendance at tonight’s meeting).
NEW BUSINESS

Treasurer’s Report:  Don’t forget that with your 2011 Paid HOA membership you will receive the Madison Park T shirt for free.  Dues are still just $20 per household for the year.  This is cheaper than some of our neighboring HOAs or neighborhood associations.    Remember in paying your dues the HOA can continue to operate, apply for matching grants (such as were used in part to fund the Madison Park identification sign project in 2010 and may be employed in the future upon a vote as well in order to fund in part the “Put A  Park in Madison Park” Project in 2011) and continue to sponsor the best event in any Charlotte community – National Night Out.   Donations above the $20.00 are always appreciated.   All monies go toward your community and making your neighborhood even greater.  None of the Madison Park Board of Directors or Officers is paid. 

The HOA currently has $2,345.65 in its account.  [The HOA had 86 paid member households for 2010.]  31 members have paid their 2011 dues.  You can pay online securely through the link on the HOA web site.  Remember all dues paid from this date will now be applied to fiscal year 2011.
OPEN DISCUSSION:

Mike a resident in attendance for the first time, stated that if CMS shuts down Waddell High School then Madison Park as a neighborhood needs to let the Board of Education know that Harding University High School is unacceptable.  [A general discussion of the impact of CMS decisions on the Madison Park neighborhood ensued with a focus on school attendance zones.]  Mike urged the membership present to keep the voice of Madison Park going to get it to happen at Pinewood Elementary first.  There are just too many changes happening this year to be heard above the din of media pressure, school closings, budget cuts, etc.  He noted that the neighborhood should look to an off-year in realizing an adjustment in zoning for a different high school, preferably, Myers Park.
Lamar Gunter mentioned that he would serve as a contact for any HOA member who would have an interest in being on the Keep Mecklenburg Beautiful Board of Directors.
Lamar (in his capacity as a volunteer with the USO at Charlotte Douglas Airport) also mentioned that a WWII veterans’ Flight of Honor would be arriving back in Charlotte tomorrow night at 7:30pm.  He encouraged as many as possible to go to the airport to welcome back and recognize the veterans for their service and for their sacrifices.

New Members/First Time Attendees
We had one new member present
R.I.P.

Frances Lemond – Seneca and Lamont

Emma Aytch – formerly of Tyvola and Londonderry
Adjournment

8:27pm

